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MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Adam Kaufman, Town Planner 
 
Cc:  North Castle Planning Board 

Kevin Hay, Town Administrator 
 Roland Baroni, Jr., Town Attorney 
 
From: Sal Misiti 
 
Date: November 29, 2023 
 
Re: 11 Whippoorwill Lane—Your request for input relative to water & sewer  
 
 
As requested, I will provide information as it relates to the above referenced applicant’s submission although 
there is no sewer available for the property, they will construct an on-site disposal system.  The property is 
within the boundaries of North Castle Water District No.5.  and there are no restrictions for the typical water 
service for the dwelling to be developed.   
 
Some observations and concerns related to the plan provided: 

• There is a 6” water main which services the area running through the cul-de-sac on Stone Hollow 
Way parallel along the rear property line of 11 Whippoorwill Lane.  This would be the access 
point for a service tap for the dwelling. 

• The service connection as illustrated on the plan is typical however, due to the length of run from 
the water main to the house a meter pit will be required at the curb stop location. 

• The size of the water service is not illustrated our minimum requirement is 1”, this project most 
likely will be larger and can be determined when an application is filed with us for the water 
meter. This coincides with item #9 in the Town Engineer’s memo. 

• My understanding is a future pool will be constructed, an approved backflow prevention device 
will be necessary, which can be situated within the dwelling.  
 

In the Planning Staff report I see in the notes section a question/concern regarding fire hydrants in the 
area.  If improvements to the access roadway are required it may be an opportune time to add a fire 
hydrant for the area.   
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To: Adam Kaufman, Town Planner  
Re: 11 Whippoorwill Lane—Your request for input relative to water & sewer 
  

 

 
My thought is to add one on the new water main running through 3 Whippoorwill Lane, above #7 & #9 
within in the water main easement.  I have attached the as built section of the water main and illustrated 
with a red arrow my thought on placement of a hydrant.  If this is something that may be considered we 
can have further discussions regarding implementation. 
 
If you should have any questions or require any additional information, please let me know. 
 
Attachment 
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Line


